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between the two world wars stanislaw lesniewski 1886 1939 created the famous
and important system of foundations of mathematics that comprises three
deductive theories protothetic ontology and mereology his research started in
1914 with studies on the general theory of sets later named mereology
ontology followed between 1919 and 1921 and was the next step towards an
integrated system in order to combine these two systematically he constructed
protothetic the system of first principles together they amount to what z
jordan called most thorough original and philosophically significant attempt
to provide a logically secure foundation for the whole of mathematics the
volume collects many of the most significant commentaries on and
contributions to protothetic a protothetic bibliography is included one can
often encounter an opinion that polish scientific or analytic philosophy or
the lvov warsaw school deserves to be much better known than actually is this
book is thought as a response to such a claim the papers collected in this
volume are divided into two parts background and influence and history and
systematics however there is no sharp borderline between themes which are
touched in both parts generally speaking all papers of the first part relate
the lvov warsaw school to some philosophical movements brentanism
phenomenology and marxism external to it whereas the papers collected in the
second one focus on internal issues connected with the school only roberto
poli takes into account brentano s views in his discussion of reism since the
polish school of mathematical logic is much better known than the polish
analytic philosophy we decided to omit here any treatment of the former thus
this collection centers on purely philosophical matters we projected this
volume not as an exhaustive panorama of polish analytic philosophy but rather
as a series of essays on particular persons or topic as a result one can find
here papers on twardowski ajdukiewicz kotarbinski tarski and lukasiewicz as
well as on ethics on science nominalism and the methodology of psychology we
hope that this book will contribute to a better knowledge and evaluation of
polish achievements in analytic philosophy we would like to express our
gratitude to professor leszek nowak the editor in chief of poznan studies in
the philosophy of the sciences and the humanities who initiated the idea of
the collection and helped in its preparation
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